
 

 

NEWSLETTER 

Term 4 Week 8 Wednesday 5 December 2018 
35a Macpherson St, O’Connor ACT 2602  PO Box 6231, O’Connor ACT 2602 

W coop.act.edu.au   T 02 6142 0345  E info_COOP@ed.act.edu.au 
 

Principal:  Jenny Loudon Board Chair:  Angela Corin 
Business Manager:  Michelle Lorkovic  P&C President:  Peter Jones  

 

DATES TO REMEMBER       
11 Dec P&C Family Picnic Tuesday 5.30 - 7.30pm Bush Band and Class dances 
14 Dec   Yr 2 Graduation 9.00 – 10.00am  
14 Dec   Yr 2 Turner transition 12.30-1.30pm 

Mon 17 – Fri 21 Dec    Swimming (K, Yr 1 swimming - Gungahlin )  (Yr 2 swimming – Civic Pool)  
Friday 21 Dec – Last day  of school  
Community Singing every Friday 2.30pm in Redgum - All welcome 

  

2019 Term dates  

Mon 4 Feb 2019  - First day Preschool and Kinder  
Tues 5 Feb 2019  - Year 1 and year 2 students return  - Last day term 1 Fri 12 April 2019  
 
 
 

Family Bush Dance - End of Year Gathering  - Next Tuesday evening  
On Tuesday 11 December the P&C will be hosting our Family Bush dance. We 
have the Paverty Bush Band coming once again to entertain us and provide 
live music for all to dance to. The children will also be showing you a dance 
they have learned at school. Families are ALL invited (and expected) to join in 
with your children in a range of dances which you will learn on the night. 
Bring your own picnic food and drinks (no alcohol), a rug or folding chair to 
the lawn at the front of the school for a fun community evening.  
 
Week 9 Flexible Learning  
During the morning sessions next Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday we will be operating flexible 
learning opportunites for all classes. On Monday and Tuesday we will commence with a dance session 
on the front lawn to try some of our dances in preparation for our Family Bush dance on Tuesday 
evening. All children will then have the choice to particpate in any (or all) of the following learning 
options each morning. The children are able to stay at one activity or move through multiple activities 
as they choose 

¶ Construction 

¶ Writing and card making 

¶ Holiday / Christmas art 

¶ Paper planes and origami 

¶ Board games   

¶ Outdoor play 
We look forward to observing the children having choice in their learning during the week. 
 
 



 

Swimming K-2   Mon 17 – Fri 21 December inclusive - Reminder to enrol online  
Thank you to those families who have already enroled and returned your note to the front 
office All Kinder and year 1 students will be participating in a 5 day AquaSafe / Swim and 
Survive programs at Gungahlin Leisure centre during week 10. The program is run by Royal Life 
Saving ACT. Costs for the Swim and Survive program for Kinder and Year 1 will be $110 which 
includes bus transport and 5 x 1hour lessons to be held each afternoon. 
 
The Year 2 AquaSafe Water Safety and Awareness Program  is subsidised by the ACT 
Government and family contribution will be $50 per student for the 5 x 1 hour program. This 
year the program will be run at Civic Pool.  
 
We would like all children to particpate. We have a student equity fund and the P&C are willing 
to subsidise families who may have difficulty with payment. Please advise Michelle (or Peter 
our P&C president) if you require assistance. 

Concert Photos – Last chance  
Don’t forget to visit the Term 3 concert photo display in the front foyer. If you would like a print, 
please tag each photo with your child’s name. At the end on the week we will print and distribute 
them to you.   

200 nights reading  
Congratulations to the following students on reaching 200 nights reading, recording this in their 
logs and sharing their reading log with Jenny.  
Kindergarten:   Ai, Harry  
Year 1: Henry     
Year 2: Isabella  
Well done to in  Harry, Noah and Ryan in Kindergarten, 
Phoebe, Archer, Evan and Elise in Year 1 and Phoebe and Bella  in year 2  
on reaching 250 nights and completing their reading logs for the year.  

Chief Minister’s Reading challenge  

Once again this year we have successfully 

completed the Chief Minister’s Reading 

challenge, thanks to your support, with Home 

Reading and recording in your child’s reading 

log (K-2), I PICK reading in classrooms, library 

borrowing and class novels and stories.  On 

Friday 23 November , Emma and Nellie, 

acompanied me to the National Library to 

receive our award for 100% participation in 

the Early Childhood Section. Congratulations 

to all our students (and families) for 

supporting and promoting reading. All children will receive a certificate for 

their participation.  

High 5 Award 

Congratulations to Ruby on receiving the High 5 Award this week. Throughout the year Ruby has 
always available to help a friend, grown in her own confidence to help others and shown kind and 
courteous behaviour at all times.  
A worthy recipient demonstrating “Respect for Each other - Nothing Less”.  

 



Semester 2 Academic reports  

This term we have been working closely with the Curriculum team in trialling the new reporting 
system to be rolled out across the Directorate in 2019. We are a pilot school for the project and have 
developed our semester reports on the new template this semester. We plan to send the reports 
home next Thursday, however  I will apologise in advance if there are any setbacks through the 
process. We will of course make academic reports available as soon as practicable.  
 
From 2019 all reports will be sent electronically via email. It will be imperative that you keep your 
email address and contact details up to date with the front office.   

Chickens in the holidays  

During the week from Monday Dec 24  - Fri 4 Jan 2019 our chickens and plants in our gardens will 
need some attention.  If you live nearby and would be happy to come in twice a week to check on the 
chicken feed and water and water our plants we would be most grateful .  

Christmas Giving Tree – Final collection THIS FRIDAY  
This year we have nominated Communities@Work as a 
local organisation to support. We have been in contact 
and they have suggested the following items which could 
be donated which they will put into packs for families for 
Chirstmas.  
Some suggestions for hamper donations include:  

¶ tinned fruit or vegetables,  

¶ cordial,  

¶ long life custard,  

¶ cake or pudding,  

¶ bon-bons,  

¶ serviettes  

¶ nibbles.   
 
We have our Christmas tree in the front office window with a box for donations. Our bulk delivery will 
be donated to Communites@Work on Dec 7. New, unwrapped gifts for an adult or child are also 
appreciated. Your donation will bring joy, dignity and hope to Canberrans experiencing hardship.  

School Board  
For 2019 there will be one vacancy for parent representatives on our School Board as Peter 

Jones is moving on with Eleanor next year. Angela Corin will continue in the role as one of our 

parent representatives.  The work of the School Board is related to the strategic directions of 

the school. 

Nominations for position on the School Board will be open from 
11.00am Monday 4 February  2019 and close 11.00am Mon 18 February 2019 

(weeks 1 & 2 in term 1) 
and forms will be available from the Front Office. 

 

Voting (if required) opens 11.00am Monday 25 February and closes 11.00am Monday  4 March.  

Appointments will be made apprximately 14 days after they are received, and announced 

approximately 7 days after the appointment is made. 

 
Regards    

 Jenny  



From the Directorate - Illegal parking reminders  

There has been some media coverage recently about drivers being booked while attending school fetes. 

We are reminding parents/carers not to park illegally, or they will be fined.  

Illegal parking practices  

¶ Parking on the verge ($120 fine)  

¶ Parking on footpaths or across driveways ($120 fine)  

¶ Stopping in a No Stopping zone ( $270 fine)  

¶ Parking in a No Parking zone ($120 fine)  

¶ Parking in a Bus Zone ($162 fine)  

¶ Parking in a mobility (disabled) space ($600 fine)  

Parking safely and legally around schools is important for the safety of our students and staff.  This 

includes parking around schools during and outside of school hours. Access Canberra are reminding 

drivers who choose to disregard the road rules and parking signs will get fined. 

From the classrooms   

Kindergarten Science with Sharon 

Throughout this term Kindergarten has been busy testing out 

predictions, recording observations and exploring and 

investigating plants and what they need to enable them to 

survive. Early in the term we set up an experiment where the 

children had to observe two plants over a period of five weeks. 

One plant was kept in the cupboard with no light or water and 

the other was on the bench where it had access to light, air and 

was watered regularly. Firstly, the children made predictions 

about what might happen to the two plants and then each week 

in science we recorded our observations.  

Here are some of the children’s thoughts: 

Tedda: I already know that plants need air, water and sunlight. I 

felt sad that the one in the cupboard died. 

Eliza: The cupboard one was dying and the window one was 

living because we were taking care of it by giving it sunlight and 

water. It was good to see. 

Kate: It was fun to watch because I got to look at the plants and 

see how they changed. 



 

We also investigated the leaves, roots, flowers and fruit of 

plants and wanted to find out what happens to the water 

when we water plants. We took some celery and placed it in 

a jar of coloured water. After a couple of hours, we looked at 

the celery and this is what we saw: 

 

Ai: It was interesting because the red coloured water could 

travel through the celery. The celery was drinking it. 

 

Jude: The celery got red. I thought the celery would drink all 

of the water but it just drank some. It was cool when it 

looked red. 

Harry: I thought it was cool because I liked it when we saw 

the little red dots at the top and bottom of the celery stick. 

We discovered that plants suck the water up through their 

roots and transport the water throughout the plant. We 

have had a great time exploring plants this term and 

discovering what all of the different plant parts do! 

 

 

 

Dance with Sharon 

In the Arts this term Kindergarten has been exploring 

dance. We have been investigating the ways we express 

ourselves through dance and where we experience 

dance in our community. Students have explored why 

people dance; investigating dances from other cultures 

including dances of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 

Peoples, Chinese 

Lion Dance and 

the Mexican Hat 

dance. The students have had the opportunity to learn 

some dances including the Macarena, Heel and Toe 

Polka and the Chicken Dance.   We look forward to 

showing you our dancing skills at the Family Picnic 

evening!                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

 

 



Year 1 Arts and Science with Mariana  

Arts: Dance  

In the arts this term, we have explored dance. The children have been working together to 

learn a dance which we will share at the Bush Dance next week. It is a dance from Denmark and 

includes a sequence of movements that are added on one by one. In this dance children have 

to listen, balance and identify different parts of their bodies. In our arts time we have also 

worked on creating responses to different types of music and presenting these to the class. The 

children have worked on using the space around them and some simple props to improvise 

short movement sequences both individually and in in small groups.  

 

Science: Light and Sounds (physical sciences) 

This week in assembly year 1 children received their CSIRO Green Crest 

Award. This acknowledges the work they put towards completing the 

‘Colours and Dyes’ project involving a science and technology 

component. Through this experience the children had opportunities to 

draw on the scientific skills we have been working on throughout the 

year. Elements of this work was completed independently, some as a 

class and other parts in small groups- that’s quite a feat!  

        

Also during the assembly, some children shared their pages from our 

class Dino Book. We impressed the staff at the National Dinosaur 

Museum with our work and they kindly made some edits to our book. 

They were so impressed by the children’s work that they sent a staff 

member along to the school. She gifted the class a poster and puzzle. 

Each child received a dinosaur model for their efforts. The book has been 

printed and is available for all Co-op children to read at school.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

In class this term we have explored wonderings 

posed by the children. This has been another 

engaging unit of work through which the class has 

begun to answer some of their questions. 

Here are some reflections of the learning that has 

taken place this term and images of the children 

working on various guided explorations throughout 

the term.  

I learnt that if you put wires and batteries together 

it makes light. I learnt that sound travels through 

your ears and it hits your eardrum then it goes into 

your ear. Then it gives a message to your brain. 

Archer 

Incandescence is something that heats up like the 

sun. George 

The vibrations travel in your ear then hit your eardrum 

then it sends a message to your brain. Sounds come from 

lots of things. Leo 

The electricity travels through the wires and goes 

to the bulb holder and it lights up the bulb. 

Alexander 

Throughout the semester we have worked on 

‘bumping up’ our work and aiming for quality. I 

have been blown away by the prior knowledge, 

explanations, detailed diagrams, labeling and 

use of science language I have seen and heard from the children.  

My thanks to Anne and David (Elise’s 

grandparents) for their regular assistance in 

the classroom on Thursdays. Your kind and 

helpful presence has been of great benefit to 

the group.  

 

 

        

 

 

 



Year 2 Science with Sharron 

This term the children have been on a ‘Schoolyard 

Safari’, observing and investigating creatures in their 

natural habitats. Our Year 2 scientists created a map of 

the playground, making 

predictions about which 

mini beasts might be 

found in the schoolyard 

and the various habitats 

they might live in eg 

vegetable garden, grass 

area, trees etc. The 

children then went on a 

safari throughout the 

schoolyard, working with a 

partner to record their 

observations of the mini 

beasts they found and 

recording this on their map. We have been exploring earth worms, 

snails and ants in detail observing their habitat, eating patterns 

and what they may do or use to protect themselves. The children 

have been labelling diagrams, mapping, reporting back to peers and working in groups. The 

children are currently researching a mini beast found in our schoolyard and will use this 

information to create a factual stop motion video to share with the class. 

This is what some of the children had to say: 

Allegra: I liked researching lady bugs. I found out that some scientists think that the number of 

spots tell you the age of the ladybug. 

Gunther: I liked looking for ants. I found them on the fake grass and near the front office. I 

found out that they have tiny hooks on their legs so they can grip onto things. 

Maya: We observed snails on the black cardboard. They left a silvery trail. The slimy trail helps 

them to slide over surfaces more easily. 

 

 



Media Arts with Sharon 

This term in the Arts the children have been exploring 

Media Arts. We have been investigating the process of 

stop motion animation; where, how and why it is used. 

We started by loooking at how other people have created 

a stop motion animation and the materials they used. We 

created our 

own flip 

books, 

demonstrating how we can make a character move 

by drawing each picture slightly different and then 

putting it together in fast motion. The children are 

curently working in groups to create a factual 

animation about a mini beast of their choice. The 

children will share their media artworks with their 

peers before the end of term, doing a self 

assessment by explaining the process they went through and any changes they would make.  

Faye: LΩƳ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ǎǘƻǇ Ƴƻǘƛƻƴ ƻƴ ƭŀŘȅōǳƎǎΣ L ǘƘƛƴƪ ƛǘ ǿƛƭl be fun. 

Jackson: LΩƳ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ƳƻǾƛŜΦ L ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ Ƙƻǿ ƛǘ ǘǳǊƴǎ ƻǳǘΦ LΩǾŜ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ 

working with my partner Adrian. 

 

  

Chief Minister’s Canberra Gold Awards - Have you lived in Canberra for 50 years or more? 
If you or someone you know has lived in Canberra for 50 years or more, then nominate now for 
a Chief Minister’s Canberra Gold Award. The Awards recognise long-term residents, businesses 
and groups that have made an important contribution to shaping our city and community 
through their long-term commitment to the ACT. 
Nominations close in 8 February 2019 and can be made online at act.gov.au/cbrgold 
 

Canberra Citizen of the Year Award 
Do you know someone who acts for the good of our community? Someone doing great things 
in their field, who is making a difference to the lives of Canberrans? Then nominate them for 
the 2019 Canberra Citizen of the Year Award. The Canberra Citizen of the Year is someone who 
makes an outstanding contribution to our community without expectation of remuneration or 
reward. They could be a researcher, a business leader, a journalist, artist, educator, an 
advocate for others in our community, or a leader in their field. 
Nominations close on Friday 11 January 2019 and can be made online at act.gov.au/cbrcitizen 

https://www.cmtedd.act.gov.au/communication/gold
http://www.act.gov.au/cbrcitizen


From the P&C  

OõConnor Cooperative School Fete 

     Saturday 6 April 2019 

10.00am ð 2.00pm 

WE NEED YOU! 

Thanks to everyone who responded to the fete survey, attended the P&C fete meeting or who have 
offered help and suggestions to us directly. The survey responses showed that we particularly love 
seeing our kids having fun at the fete, and we appreciate the sense of community from working 
together to put it on. We had some great suggestions for new attractions and support for keeping the 
current range of stalls and activities. 

There are some new things we’d like to try for next year’s fete: 
- more sideshows and activities for kids, like the Jaffa Whacker, printing library bags, a cardboard box 
maze/castle, and games like the paper plane toss, broken finger stall and pirate ship gutter races 

- more entertainment to bring in more people and to add to the atmosphere, featuring musical groups, 
circus performers, puppet shows and roaming characters 

We also plan to add an ATM or EFTPOS facility, and to try electronic sign up for helpers. And there’s a 
lot that will be the same: curries, cakes, white elephant and second-hand clothing, juice, coffee, bikes, 
books, plants, ice cream, tombola, kids’ cafe, crazy hair and face painting, the big ticket, BBQ and silent 
auction. 

How you can start preparing There are a few things you can start doing now to prepare for the fete: 

¶ Sign up to coordinate a stall: we are looking for coordinators for the silent auction, second 
hand clothing and white elephant stalls, to coordinate the musical performances, and to run 
kids activities and side shows. If you think you might be keen, please speak to Elspeth or 
Marianne to find out what’s involved. 

¶ Let us know if you can contribute to the silent auction: do you know someone who could 
donate goods or services for our silent auction? 

¶ Identify musical or circus acts or other performers: do you or your child sing in a choir or play 
in a group? is your neighbour in a band? is your nephew a budding actor? If you know someone 
who might like to perform on the day, please let us know. 

¶ Start preparing goods for the stalls:  
o save your empty jars for the tombola 
o save your unwanted bikes 
o put aside any quality unwanted toys, household goods, books and good quality clothes 
o propagate plants 
o preserve your summer fruit crop 
o make crafts (or ask the crafty person in your family to make something) 

¶ Join our Facebook group: for information, to make suggestions and share ideas and to find out 
what a tombola jar is, join ‘Co-op School Fete Planning' 

If you have an idea or suggestion, or if you would like to know more about anything fete-related, please 

let us know! You can catch us at school, email elspethskay@aol.com or ask a question through the 

Facebook group. 

 

mailto:elspethskay@aol.com


 

Community News  
  
A message from Access Canberra: Is your teen seeking to get their L’s or P’s around Christmas/New 

Year?  Access Canberra Service and Specialised Centres will be closed between Christmas and New Year, 

with most locations closed between 25 December 2018 and 1 January 2019 inclusive.  

We apologise in advance if you have a teen with a birthday during that period and are eagerly awaiting 

their licence. We look forward to supporting them to get licenced in the New Year.  

Also parents, if you need to pay a bill, renew your licence or rego over this time – don’t wait until we re-

open!  Save time and go online at www.act.gov.au/accessCBR  

Wishing you and your family a safe and enjoyable festive season from Access Canberra. 

 

 

https://daineresrainbow.com.au/events/andante-andante-abba-choir-fundraiser/
http://www.act.gov.au/accessCBR


 

 

I think this should 

read January 2019  

Coding programs!   

Click on the picture to 

link to their webpage  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.ozcodeacademy.com/

